
Cumarsáide agus Gnóthaí Poiblí     
FSS Bhaile Átha Cliath agus an Oirthuaiscirt 

Communications and Public Affairs  dublinnortheast.hse.ie 
HSE Dublin and North East 

By email to: matt.carthy@oireachtas.ie 

8th May 2025 

Mr. Matt Carthy T.D. 
Dáil Éireann,  
Leinster House,  
Kildare Street,  
Dublin 2. 

Re: Parliamentary Question 21085/25 “To ask the Minister for Health if it is proposed to 
establish a neurology hub in the Cavan Monaghan region to assist patients to have 
access to integrated services without requiring hospital in-patient care; and if she will 
make a statement on the matter.” 

Dear Deputy Carthy, 

HSE Dublin and North East has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 
Having reviewed the matter, the following outlines the position.  

I can confirm there are no plans to establish a neurology hub in the Cavan Monaghan region. 

I trust this information is of assistance to you. 

Yours sincerely, 

______________________________ 
Stephanie Dunne 
Communications and Public Affairs Manager 
HSE Dublin and North East  
comms@rcsihospitals.ie 

mailto:niamh.smyth@oireachtas.ie
mailto:comms@rcsihospitals.ie

